	whaley bridge town council

	Mechanics Institute, Market Street, Whaley Bridge, High Peak, SK23 7AA
Town Clerk: Mrs S Raybould Tel:  01663 733068  
e-mail:  whaleybridgetowncouncil@supanet.com



	Meeting:
	Town Council

	Date:
	14th October 2010

	Time:
	7.30pm

	Venue:
	Mechanics Institute



	Present:


	Councillors Swift (Chairman), Goldfinch, Jean Horsfall, Linda Leather (until 8.25), Susanne Lomas, Lomax (from7.50), Pritchard (from 8.30), Taylor, and Mrs Anne Winter.




MINUTES 

	C10/79


	Apologies for Absence 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Bowden, A Wild and R Wild.



	C10/80
	Declarations of Members’ Interests  (3)

Declarations were received from:

Councillor

Agenda Item
 Nature of Interest

Cllr  Jon Goldfinch
     10&11

Member of Sports Association






Executive

Cllr  Susanne Lomas    10&11

Member of Sports Association






Executive

Cllr John Swift
        22

Governor Taxal & Fernilee School








Cllr Mrs Anne Winter        22

Chairman of Governing body of 
                                                                  Whaley Bridge Primary School 



	C10/81
	Community Police

PC Ian De Pee reported crime figures totalling 18 crimes for the month.  Noise from cars using the Soldier Dick Car Park is being addressed.

Information from the SNT meeting that unmarked police vehicles are attending to speeding on Macclesfield Road and Buxton Road.

The problem of discarded needles obscured by fallen leaves, particularly with reference to Reservoir Road, was raised.

Concessionary Use of Mechanics Institute

RESOLVED:   To grant concessionary use of the Mechanics Institute to the Safer Neighbourhood Team for the Dry Night Disco on Friday 22nd October 2010, and for four Street Dance sessions, 7-9pm, on Fridays 29th October and 5/12/19th November 2010.



	C10/82
	Open Forum
Christmas Arrangements for Whaley Bridge - Mrs Maureen Roberts expressed concerns that the Council were to consider using the tree at the Cock Inn as the focal point for the Christmas Festivities rather than using the Station Car Park.   



	C10/83
	Christmas Tree at the Cock Inn

RESOLVED:  To move agenda item 14 forward for immediate discussion.

It was noted that correspondence had been received from United Utilities confirming their intention to provide two Christmas Trees for Whaley Bridge this year with apologies for their part in miscommunications regarding the loss of funding for the 2nd Bridge.

An e-mail from Lou Haynes, proprietor of the Cock Hotel, was received, offering use of the huge Christmas tree in the garden for his proposal for the Town Council to decorate it with lights over the festive period.   Electricity for the lights to be provided by the hotel.

RESOLVED:  To write to HPBC informing them that they would not be required to provide Christmas trees this year.

RESOLVED:  To decline the offer from the Cock Hotel.



	C10/84
	Minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 9th September 2010

RESOLVED:  That the minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 9th September 2010 were a true and correct record and the Chair was authorised to sign them, following amendment to Minute No. C10/74: Line one change ‘Item 5’ to read ‘Item 6’ and line two change ‘Item 6’ to read ‘Item 5’.

 

	C10/85
	Clerk’s Report

The Clerk’s report was received.  The Clerk reported that HPBC has withdrawn all support for the WB Regeneration Partnership but the Going Local scheme will remain.

Cllr Mrs Linda Leather confirmed that HPBC had withdrawn their support for Regeneration Partnerships.  She was intending to proceed with the meeting scheduled for December 8th and it was hoped that Dai Larner, Executive Director HPBC, would attend this final meeting of the WB Regeneration Partnership.

It was agreed that the meeting for the 8th December should be held as planned and there is a need for a working group to carry on the very useful work of regeneration in WB.

The Clerk reported that Prestige Wheels at Furness Vale has offered to supply electricity for the FV Xmas Tree and she will be meeting them to discuss details for the connection.

	C10/86
	Accounts for Payment

The meeting noted that two petty cash cheques totalling £24-42 needed to be added to the list of payments circulated.

It was RESOLVED that the accounts as listed below should be authorised for payment.

Chq

Payee

Description

Amount             

1943

NM Volunteer Centre

Donation

100.00

1944

Whaley Water Weekend

Remaining budget

740.00

1946

WB Cricket Club

Donation

200.00

1947

Chapel Mobile Physio

Donation

200.00

1948

Russell Talbot

Computer repairs

30.00

1949

DALC

Chair’s training course

15.00

1950

HPBC

Payroll July – Sept 2010

7444.22

1951

Mechanics Institute

October account

550.82

1952

Shelter Maintenance Co

Bus shelter cleaning

48.41

1953

Peartree Print

Stationery

36.24

1954

Open Spaces Society

Annual subscription

40.00

1955

Celebration Displays

Firework display

1410.00

1956

Royal British Legion

Three wreaths

60.00

1957

Petty cash

October account

47.31

0311

HPBC

SA – Rates 

145.00

0312

HPBC

SA – Payroll July – Sept 

619.05

0313

Shorrock Trichem Ltd

SA – Cleaning materials

20.38

0314

Petty cash

SA – Keycutting 

15.00

                             TOTAL     £

11721.43


	C10/87


	Reports from Representatives on Outside Bodies 

Safer Neighbourhood Team – Cllr Goldfinch reported attending a SNT meeting the previous evening where 3 new priorities had been set.

1. Anti-social behaviour in Furness Vale.

2.  Speeding and traffic in Furness Vale

3. Traffic monitoring on Macclesfield Road and Buxton Road, WB.



	C10/88
	Correspondence

1. Selrap – request for a message of support for the reopening of the Colne to Skipton missing rail link and reducing journey times between hundreds of stations. (Agenda Item)
2. CAB – Annual Review  2009/10 and notice of AGM – Monday 4th October 7pm at The Dome, Buxton.

3. HPBC – Keep Britain Tidy’s ‘There’s no such thing as the dog poo fairy’ campaign posters.

4. Ringmaster – Operation Blackbrook update press release.

5. DCC – leaflets and notices re identifying and tracking children missing from education.

6. Ringmaster – Operation relentless six week initiative to tackle nuisance and antisocial behaviour and alcohol related crime.

7. Ringmaster – witness and information request for theft of rolls of copper cabling at Buxton Road premises at 1am on Friday 17th September whilst shopkeeper taking delivery of goods.

8. Ringmaster – witness and information request for theft of caravan from Furness Vale premises overnight 15/16th September

9. Ringmaster – notice of  telephone scam claiming to be HPBC wanting to refund council tax.

10. Peak District  NPA – Local Development Framework: Core Strategy Pre-Submission Consultation

11. HPBC – notice of Ordinary Meeting 23rd September 2010.

12. 10:10:10 – Global Day of Doing on Sunday 10th October report and ideas.

13. Rural Action Derbyshire – Village Halls Hallmark Scheme.

14. Ringmaster – notice of Drop-In Surgery at Tesco’s on Thursday 30th September.

15. Ringmaster – residents invitation to Buxton & High Peak 50+ Forum

16. Ringmaster – alert to keep handbags and purses secure whilst shopping, folowwing recent incidents in supermarkets.

17. Ringmaster – advising vigilance and requesting information in connection with three crimes in Whaley Bridge from 23rd to 25th September – involving theft of lead flashing from premises on Canal Street, damage to VW Beetle at Bridgemont and interference with security fencing, portaloo and a vehicle at WB Station car park.

18. Ringmaster – SNT priorities meeting at Mechanics Institute, WB Wednesday 13th October at 7pm.

19. WB Cricket Club – letter of thanks for our support and donation.

20. DD & HP Accessibility Partnership -  meeting notification 20th October 2010.

21. Ramblers Association New Mills and District Group – e-mail information about possible funding towards ROW work. (Agenda Item)
22. Cllr Pritchard – copy of e-mail from HPBC Regeneration Committee regarding Transport funding 2011/12 seeking suggested schemes for submission to DCC.

23. Ringmaster – warning against a phishing scam involving a fake ‘Morrisons’  website.

24. Ringmaster -  report on arrest connected with theft of scrap metal.

25. Ringmaster – advising extra vigilance following reported buglary and forced entry incidents in WB during the first four days of October.

26. Pete Rogers – e-mail information about British Waterways Bridgemont affairs including Limestone chippings and canal leaks.


27. DCC – reminder and information for Parish & Town Council Liaison Forum 21st October 6.00 – 8.30 at County Hall Matlock.

28. DALC - reminder and information for Parish & Town Council Liaison Forum.

29. Christine Latham – news of successful HLF/BIG Lottery funding for WB Memorial Park.

30. HP CVS – invitation to AGM & Conference, 12.00 – 4.00pm Tuesday 19th October at Bradbury House, Glossop and copies of details of meetings ’  to discuss ‘Should Buxton be Parished?’ at 7.30pm Wednesday 13th October at The Railway Inn, Bridge Street, Buxton and  ‘Should Glossop be Parished?’ at 7.30pm Tuesday 19th October at Bradbury House, Market Street, Glossop.

31. HPBC – Head of Transformation Chris Elliott seeking comments on the alliance Grounds Maintenance Service.

32. HPBC – notice of surplus Chinley site office furniture and viewing on Friday 8th October.

33. Cllr Pritchard – copy of e-mail correspondence regarding WB Regeneration Partnership.

34. Ringmaster – notice and request for information about theft of clocks from The Chimes, Buxton Road shortly before 10.20pm on Tuesday 5th October 2010.

35. Cllr Pritchard – copy of e-mail about HPBC review of format and arrangements for the Area Forums and cancellation of forums scheduled for October and November 2010.  Information on Council website has been updated.

36. Ringmaster – Operation Blackbrook update and notice of meeting on Tuesday 19th October 2010 7-9pm at the Town Hall, Bakewell.


37. High Peak CVS – AGM Resolution and Accounts.


38. United Utilities – confirmation that they will supply two trees for us this year as requested and acknowledgement of regret regarding the bid for funding for the second bridge project.


39. Peter Rogers – e-mail regarding British Waterways work on the Bridgemont leak and Grade2 listed horse tunnel.  (Passed to British Waterways for attention.  It was agreed to request HPBC to check that the work is in accordance with the approved plans).

40. IPB Communications – e-mail booking of MI and copy of invitation to TESCO store extension preview of public exhibition on Wednesday 20th October from 7-8pm.  The exhibition will then be on display to the public for a period of seven days commencing 2pm on 21st October in the Whaley Bridge store.


41. Safer Neighbourhood Team – notice of meeting on Wednesday 13th October at 7pm at the Mechanics Institute, Whaley Bridge.


42. DCC – Winter Service 2010 survey and questionnaire.  It was agreed that WBTC would not clear snow; would notify residents of information on noticeboards and the website forum could be used to gather information.

43. Ringmaster – advice on high pressure selling to pensioners.


44. RBL Chairman – details and invitation to this years Remembrance Service.


45. Came & Company Insurance – newsletter Autumn 2010.


46. RBS – response that no decisions on branch closures following the Santander take over are expected within the next twelve months.


47. Chapel-en-le-Frith Mobile Physiotherapy Service – sincere thanks for our donation.


48. Nationwide/Derbyshire Building Society – response to letter of complaint about closure of branches in the area.

Circular 
No

DALC Circulars and Information 2010 - Content

44

General – Annual Countryside Alliance awards; changes to Big Lottery Grant Funding; Clerk Vacancy at Litton; Clerk Vacancy at Parwich.

45

General – Minutes DALC AGM; Minutes DALC Executive Committee; Parish/Town Council elections 2011.

46

General – DALC President 2010 – 2011; Village Games; HMRC Workshop Programme.

47

General – Blogging and Social Networking; future of the Standards Framework; Clerk vacancy at Barrow-upon-Trent; Clerk vacancy at Willington.

48

General – 2011 Census; Derbyshire Observatory; Peak Park Parishes Forum – Planning Enforcement Seminar.

Letter

Governance – Non contact of DALC by PDNPA on recent consultation.



	C10/89
	Sports Pavilion – LPG Tank Health & Safety Executive Issues

A letter from the Health & Safety Executive following a visit to the Memorial Park and Sports facilities was received.  It was noted that there were a number of issues with the Liquid Petroleum Gas tank that need addressing for safety reasons and should be completed within three months.



The Clerk reported that alternatives to continuing to use LPG are being investigated for cost comparison with the safety measure costs required, which may include relocation of the LPG tank or the WBFC steel storage container.

It was noted that Calor Gas had checked the condition of the tank as requested by the HSE and it needed to be replaced, but this will be at no cost to the Parish Council.  However if the decision is reached to relocate the tank it may incur cost.


	C10/90
	Sports Pavilion – Application for grant from E-on Sustainable Energy Fund

RESOLVED:  To approve submission of the application for grant of £20,000 from E-on Sustainable Energy Fund to install solar photovoltaic panels to the sports pavilion roof to provide electricity.



	C10/91
	Peak District National Park Local Development Framework:
Core Strategy Pre-Submission Consultation

Members were directed to the paper copy of this provided for the meeting and being held in the office.  It was noted that it is also available electronically online.



	C10/92
	Support for Reopening the Colne to Skipton missing rail link

A letter requesting support with information about the project was received from Skipton-East Lancashire Rail Action Partnership.

RESOLVED:  To send a letter of support for the project.


	C10/93
	New Roll of Honours Board – Main Hall

The meeting received quotations for supply and fitting of a new Roll of Honours Board.

RESOLVED:  To accept the quotation from Ravenwood Joinery for a total cost of £380.00.



	C10/94
	Pavement Feature – Market Street 

The meeting received a cheaper quote from Nick Rowley Ltd for pavement reinstatement and information from Cllr Goldfinch about availability of square wooden planters.

RESOLVED:  To accept the quote from Nick Rowley Ltd to level the patch and lay stone sets to fill the pavement at a cost of  £180 (including VAT).

RESOLVED:  To investigate a suitable planter for the area in keeping with others already provided and to place the iron surround in storage.





	C10/95
	Provision of Grit Bins
The meeting received a request for a grit bin from Mr Garvie of Bings Road.

RESOLVED:  To defer this item to the next meeting.




	C10/96
	Whaley Bridge Well Dressing Group – Request for Funding
The meeting received a request for funding for the marquee next year from the Welldressing Group.

RESOLVED:  To include provision for the Welldressing Group marquee in the 2011/12 Budget.



	C10/97
	Transport Improvement Schemes for High Peak

The meeting received a copy of an e-mail from Cllr Pritchard about HPBC Regeneration Committee inviting Borough Councillors to suggest ideas for HPBC to submit to DCC Local Transport Plan Capital Programme for 2011/12.

RESOLVED:  That the route from Cromford Court, Whaley Bridge, under Chapel Road passing the Old Bakery should be provided with a better surface than mud and the rough access from Buxton Road to Carr Cottage be improved for buggy use.



	C10/98
	Funding from the Ramblers Association for work on Public Rights of Way

The meeting received an e-mail from Ramblers Association Footpaths Officer Bob Kelly advising of part funding available for suitable projects.

RESOLVED:  To seek ideas from David Frith.



	C10/99
	Tesco Store Extension Exhibition 

Following receipt of the letter of invitation to the Tesco Store extension preview of public exhibition from IPB Communications, the meeting discussed information concerning the possible reopening of discussion regarding outstanding provision related to the original Store building application agreed 9 yrs previously to be spent within 10yrs.  It was noted that steps to attempt to renegotiate this time for spending were being taken by HPBC following the problems with securing the further funding and land acquisition agreement required for construction of the 2nd Bridge.  The possibility of including renegotiation of conditions for the original planning application funding provision by HPBC was also discussed.

It was agreed that the preview and exhibition should be used to listen to the proposals, remind the exhibition presenters of the history, request Tesco policy on giving money to communities and also listen to the views of the public.  It was noted that the Council would be given the opportunity to pass comments on the proposed extension when any subsequent planning application is submitted.




Signed as a true and correct record of the meeting.

                                 .…………………………………………………..Chair  

List of Abbreviations:

Cllr


Councillor

WBTC


Whaley Bridge Town Council

HPBC


High Peak Borough Council

DCC


Derbyshire County Council

PDNPA

Peak District National Park Authority

PDSEG

Peak District Sustainable Energy Group

WBA


Whaley Bridge Association

W3


Whaley Water Weekend

SA


Sports Association

MUGA

Multi-Use Games Area

PC


Police Constable

PCSO


Police Community Support Officer

SNT


Safer Neighbourhoods Team

HP&HV CRP

High Peak & Hope Valley Community Rail Partnership

NALC


National Association of Local Councils

DALC


Derbyshire Association of Local Councils

DRCC


Derbyshire Rural Community Council

SLCC


Society of Local Council Clerks

CVS


Council for Voluntary Services

CAB


Citizens Advice Bureau

EMDA


East Midlands Development Agency

DDEP


Derby & Derbyshire Economic Partnership

DEP (now)

Derbyshire Economic Partnership

DDHPAP

Derbyshire Dales and High Peak Accessibility Partnership

HPCH


High Peak Community Housing

RAD


Rural Action Derbyshire

SEMMMS

South East Manchester Multi Modal Study

HLF


Heritage Lottery Fund

WBFC


Whaley Bridge Football Club

DALGS

Derbyshire Aggregates Levy Grant Scheme
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